REGULAR MEETING-MONDAY, JANUARY 12, 2015-MUNICIPAL BUILDING –
The Regular meeting of the City of Buffalo City Common Council was called to order by Mayor Russ Lorenz at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call: Brach Seitz, Lisa Schuh, Kevin Mack, Ben Holien. Also present City Superintendent Stan Meier and Citizens Nate and Marnie Schwanke. The meeting was held as noticed.  Motion Holien, second Mack to approve minutes from the December regular meeting. All yes, motion carried.

Citizens: Schwankes would like to apply for a kennel license for their dogs. They have 8 small dogs. Clerk informed council kennel licenses are granted for up to 12 dogs through the Buffalo County Treasurers office. Council is aware that the Schwanke’s property is zoned commercial. Consensus of the council to allow the Schwanke’s to get a kennel license so that they can have more than 3 dogs.

Finance: Seitz noted that the City ended 2014 with a surplus of around $19,000.
Recreation: Skating rink opened last week. Lorenz said there were problems flooding the rink due to warm ground temperatures as well as the newly packed ground that needs to settle more. Water was seeping into the ground instead of freezing so filling both rinks took longer.
Building Committee: No permits this month. No response from letter to residents with garage built over the setback from the Street. Clerk will send residents a certified letter that they must get in touch with the City within 2 weeks to let us know when they plan to move the garage to meet the setback. Mack said the illegal structure on North Front Street has been taken down since the Buffalo County Judge’s December ruling stating the property owner had 30 days to tear it down. Council glad this is taken care of.

Health & Safety: Tree broken leaning over upper Spring Lake landing where vehicles drive on to the ice needs to be removed. Meier will work on getting someone to do this. Lorenz and Seitz to inspect the property granted a conditional use permit for housing rabbits last summer to make sure regulations are being followed.
Cemetery: The Huebsch family has donated $10,000 towards restoration of the Huebsch Family Mausoleum in the cemetery. Castlerock Foundation of Alma has also generously donated $7,000 towards the project which will include restoration of all rock, fixing doors, roof and restoring all stone pillars in the cemetery. The council would like a thank you letter sent to both groups for the generous donations. Council agreed to hire Ron Schutz, at a total cost of $23,500 with a majority of the money coming from these donations. Castlerock has also said they may be willing to donate more this year. Council agreed they would like to see the work start as soon as weather allows
Riverfront: Local trappers have captured 30 beavers so far in an attempt to put an end to the tree toppling issue on the riverfront. A few lease holders have requested permission to cut the trees that are barely standing near their docks. Clerk is working on getting permission from the U.S. Corps of Engineers to cut the trees down. Corps representative will be in the City to view all the damaged trees soon.
Mayor: Fire Board meeting was January 7th. Tri-Community Fire Department reported going on 21 calls in 2014. Council said they would like to see a breakdown of what types of calls they had. Seitz asked about the bell tower restoration. Mack said the Schoolhouse has said they will fund the entire project, but the contractor hired did not get the work done last summer as promised. Consensus of the council to keep on top of this project to make sure it gets done. Council made suggestions for a letter the Clerk will be sending out to area contractors about the changes in the building permit requirements and fee structure. Mack would like the letter to include that contractors should not start any work until they know the property owner has a building permit.
City Superintendent: The bobcat with trade-in plan came already, as did the new mowers.

Clerk: Motion Mack, second Holien to approve operator license for Hund (Cove). All yes, motion carried. Board of Appeals for semi parking will be January 22. Nomination papers for Spring Election were due last week. Incumbents Lisa Schuh and Kevin Mack will be on the ballot along with challenger Travis Englund.. Top two vote getters will be elected to serve the two at-large alderman seats up for election.
Motion Mack, second Seitz to pay bills.  All yes, motion carried.
Motion Mack, second Holien to adjourn meeting. All yes, motion carried.

     Jenny Ehlenfeldt, Clerk
